From: <u>David Thompson</u>
To: <u>Fleet.Licensing</u>

Subject: Re: Trade Representatives - Response to proposed Fit & Proper policy

**Date:** 27 July 2018 18:33:13

Hi, seems comprehensive, is better if there is a common policy across all taxi authorities.

Regards, David Thompson

From: Fleet.Licensing <Fleet.Licensing@wiltshire.gov.uk>

**Sent:** 13 July 2018 11:32 **To:** Fleet.Licensing

**Subject:** Trade Representatives - Response to proposed Fit & Proper policy

Dear Trade Representative

Thank you for attending Mondays meeting.

As discussed, please could you send any comments on the following agenda item by 31<sup>st</sup> July 2018 for consideration:

Agenda Item 4: Fit and Proper Policy review – Proposed policy attached

The Institute of Licensing working in partnership with the Local Government Association (LGA), Lawyers in Local Government (LLG) and the National Association of Licensing and Enforcement Officers (NALEO), following widespread consultation has set out a policy for determining the suitability of applicants and licensees in the hackney carriage and private hire trades for consideration by licensing authorities to provide a clear and consistent approach across all local authorities. Wiltshire Council are looking at adopting this policy, please see attached document for information.

## Regards

## Fleet Compliance Team

Environment Services
Wiltshire Council
County Hall
Bythesea Road
Trowbridge
Wiltshire
BA14 8JN

Direct Dial: 01225 770271

e-mail:fleet.licensing@wiltshire.gov.uk

.....

This email originates from Wiltshire Council and any files transmitted with it may contain confidential information and may be subject to Copyright or Intellectual Property rights. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email from your inbox. Any disclosure, reproduction, dissemination, modification and distribution of the contents of the email is strictly prohibited. Email content may be monitored by Wiltshire Council to ensure compliance with its policies and procedures. No contract is intended by this email, and any personal opinions expressed in this message are those of the sender and should not be taken as representing views of Wiltshire Council. Please note Wiltshire Council utilises anti-virus scanning software but does not warrant that any e-mail or attachments are free from viruses or other defects and accepts no liability for any losses resulting from infected e-mail transmissions. Receipt of this e-mail does not imply consent to use or provide this e-mail address to any third party for any purpose. Wiltshire Council will not request the disclosure of personal financial information by means of e-mail any such request should be confirmed in writing by contacting Wiltshire Council.